ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
2700 MONROEVILLE BLVD

MONROEVILLE, PA  15146
March 22, 2018
12:30 p.m.

Those in Attendance:
Greg Erosenko, Municipality of Monroeville
Sharon Miller, South Allegheny School District
Paul Schott, Gateway SD
Mike Whitico, Plum Borough

Bill Pfoff, Rankin Borough
Patty Logo, North Versailles Twp.

Connie Rosenbayger, East McKeesport Borough
Moe Rayan, Penn Hills Twp.
Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth Forward School District 
Dayne Dice, Bruce Dice & Associates
Rose Harr, Keystone Collections
Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Greg Erosenko at approximately 12:50pm.
II. The minutes from March were presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Bill Pfoff, seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.  Motion carried.

III. Monthly Financial Statement from March 2018 was presented.  Motion to approve was made by Sharon Miller, seconded by Mickey O’Rourke.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill Lists for April was presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Patty Logo, seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.  Motion carried.
V. Amanda discussed the need to update our website and move it to a new platform. Mike questioned if a website is needed.  Amanda indicated that we are the only TCC in Allegheny County that appears to have one.  Discussion about the value of a website for transparency insued.  It was questioned if facebook could be used in lieu of a website.  A motion to approve research on the redevelopment and maintenance of the website was made by Paul Schott and seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.

VI. Amanda presented the Weighted Vote percentages for 2018.  The use of data from the yellowbook audit was discussed and will be used moving forward.  
VII. Rose informed the committee that House the study resulting from the passage of Resolution 291 is moving forward..  Greg Erosenko explained that he brought this up at the ALOM conference during the legislative panel session.  Both democrats and republicans were on that panel, and they unanimously said that EIT will not be consolidated at the State level.  Greg would like to extend the TCC’s contract with Keystone regardless.   Everyone appeared to be ok with the contract extension as long as there is language in the contract that ends the agreement should the state decide to consolidate.  Greg will discuss with the Board of Delegates today, and it will be on the agenda in December.
VIII. There was no one from the public to comment.  Motion to adjourn was made by Moe Rayan and seconded by Patty Logo.  Motion carried, and the meeting adjourned at approximately 1:15pm.

